Hay there, ETSA members!

What a fun event- and show-filled summer we have had! We hope that you, your family, and your barn family have had great times and made lots of fun memories this year. We have a few items of importance to discuss, so please read carefully.

First, we want to thank everyone for their support of our shows this summer! The Spring Classic and the Midsummer Classic were both successes and everything that we had hoped they would be. The show committee continues to digest all of the details from each of these shows and we would value your input. Feel free to let us know what you did and did not like so we can improve the quality of our shows in the future! 

The Tennessee futurity was well-attended and we were pleased to see so many beautiful babies! We appreciate all the breeders in our club. We applaud your effort and your investment in the American Saddlebred! For futurity guidelines and information, please contact Laura Green for more information. 

Next up is high point. High point submissions are due November 1, however, since this our first year for self-reporting, we realize there is a learning curve. So we will extend a grace period; THAT GRACE PERIOD WILL END ON NOVEMBER 14. Please have all of your submissions sent to the high point secretary, Anita Miller, NO LATER than midnight, November 14, 2023. 

Here are some guidelines for submitting your report:
· Print or electronically fill out the high point competition log and submit it electronically to anitaamiller7@gmail.com or mail it to:
Anita Miller
700 Clear Springs Rd
Limestone, TN 37681
· Blank competition logs can be found on the ETSA website at www.easttnsaddlebred.net under the high point tab. Again, you can fill them out electronically and submit them or you can mail them.
· You can find your horse’s competition record by searching his or her name on asha.net (or saddlebred.com) in the horse search bar. Once your horse’s name comes up, click on the registration number and you should be able to see your horse’s entire show record. 
· You can also find your horse’s show record at Saddle Horse Report. Again, search your horse’s name and their show record should come up.
· You must be a member of these organizations to access your horse’s show record. If you have any problems understanding your competition log or accessing your horse’s show record, please feel free to contact me via email or text for assistance at anitaamiller7@gmail.com or (423) 823-1740. I will be happy to help.

Plans are underway for our high point banquet, which will be held sometime after the first of the year. Please be sure your competition logs are in by the deadline so that your horse will be eligible for the beautiful awards we give out each year! We look forward to seeing everyone there and we will publish the location and date as soon as we have more information. 

As you finish your show seasons, please be safe and may all your ribbons be blue!
